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Newsletter 
Trade Marks 

The long awaited changes to the 
European Community trade mark 
system have today come into effect. 
 
Key Changes 
 
• The Community Trade Mark Office 
(currently “OHIM”) is now called the 
European Union Intellectual 
Property Office. 
Community Trade Marks (CTMs) are 
now known as European Union 
Trade Marks. 
 
• Reduced fees for single Class 
Applications - applications covering 
just one Class now incur 
lower official fees: 
- Basic fee for one Class (electronic): 
€850 
- Second Class: €50 
- Each additional Class: €150 
- Renewal fees are now also as above 
 
• Use of a company or trading name 
is no longer a defence to trade mark 
infringement. 
 
 
 
 

Non-traditional trade marks e.g. 
sounds, may become easier to 
register, as a mark no longer 
needs to be “graphically 
represented” 
 
More efficient protection; cheaper 
and quicker registration 
 
While preserving the dual system of 
national and EU trade marks, the 
updated trade mark legislation 
further harmonises the application 
procedures of the two systems and 
the rights guaranteed by a trade 
mark. 
 
The agreed measures make trade 
mark registration systems all over the 
EU more accessible and efficient for 
businesses in terms of lower costs, 
increased speed, more predictability 
and greater legal certainty. The 
reform improves conditions for 
businesses to innovate and to benefit 
from more effective trade mark 
protection against counterfeits, 
including non-authentic goods in 
transit through the EU's territory. 
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